 MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Personnel Committee held at the Town Hall on Monday 8th December 2014.
PRESENT: 

Councillors: Carol Heycocks (Mayor), Haydn Bateman, Geoff Collett, Bryan Grew and Brian Lloyd with the Clerk and Finance Officer.

1.  
APOLOGIES 

Councillors: None
2.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 23rd September 2013 be received and approved as a correct record. 

3.
LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME – SERVICE LEVEL AGREEMENT
The Committee considered the previously circulated document and the requirements of the Town Council as set out in the agreement.

The Committee accepted the terms of the agreement and agreed that the nominated representative of the Town Council should be the Clerk and Finance Officer.

Resolved:  It was resolved that:

a) Nominate the Clerk and Finance Officer as the Town Council’s representative for implementing matters relating to the Service Level Agreement.

4. 
EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC AND PRESS

Resolved:  It was resolved to exclude the public and press to allow discussion on matters relating to a member of staff.

5. 
STAFFING REPORTS

5.1 The Committee considered the previously circulated report on proposals for the review of the salary grades for the Cemetery Superintendent and the Cemetery Assistant.
5.2 The Committee considered the previously circulated report on proposals for the review of the salary grades for the Cleaner.

5.3 The Committee considered the previously circulated report on the Support Officer and noted that the employment contract of the Support Officer was due to end on 11th May 2015.


Resolved: It was resolved that:

a) To recommend that the Town Council reviews the Cemetery 
Superintendent and Cemetery Assistants salary grades in 12 months 
time;
b) To recommend that the Town Council approves the salary re-grade of 
the Cleaner to the local government salary grade 8-10, starting at SCP 
8.

c) To recommend that the Town Council approves the ongoing 
employment of Jane Evans as Support Officer with effect from 12th May 
2015 on a permanent part-time contract of 22.5 hours per week at the 
local government salary grade, spinal column point (SCP) 16-19, 
starting at SCP 16.
7.
BUDGET 2014/15

The Committee considered other potential budget pressures for 2015/16 and agreed that there should be a 2.2% increase allowed for salary increases following notification from the National Association and the Society of Local Council Clerks of the agreement for 2015/16.


Resolved:  It was resolved that:

a) 
The Committee recommends the Budget Committee include within budget considerations for 2015/16 a 2.2% increase on salaries.
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